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Halifax Board of Health 

Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday, October 03, 2012 
 

 On Wednesday, a meeting of the Halifax Board of Health was held in the Board of 

Health office at 7:00 p.m. 

Present at the meeting were:  

 John DeLano – Chairman  

 John Weber – Co-Chairman 

 Jeff Anderson – Clerk 

 Cathleen Drinan – Health Agent 

 Suzanne Lillie– Chairperson, ASC 

 Jack Farino – Co-Chairperson, ASC 

 

The Alternative Sewerage Committee meeting opened at 7:00pm. 

1. Alternative Sewerage Committee (ASC): 
a. Summary of ASC 2012 Field Work 

i. Suzanne Lillie updated the Board on the committee’s completion and 

summary of their 2012 field work on Innovative Alternative (I/A) 

systems within 50’ of the Monponsett Ponds. 

ii. Suzanne informed the Board the ASC will be brainstorming and will 

revisit the West Monponsett Pond with the Wal-Mart treatment plant 

and the town owned lands at the old YMCA camp in mind. 

1. John DeLano stated there are wells there, but the areas outside 

Zone II, would be okay but the limited space would probably 

necessitate small treatment systems for 2, 3 and/or 4 homes. 

a. Suzanne stated the ASC would watch out for land the 

town might be selling.  They will watch for options to 

buy land not owned by the town, and also look further 

into a donation of use of any land that might fit the 

criteria needed for a treatment facility.   
 

Typed by, 

Peggy Selter 

Administrative Assistant 

 

Signed By: 

John DeLano – Chairman 

John Weber – Co-Chairman 
~You can receive an official signed copy of meeting minutes at the Board of Health Office~ 


